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MINUTES

Groton Electric Light Department





March 18, 2019
Present:  Commissioners Easom (via teleconference), Hersh & Lindemer; Manager Kelly and Business Manager Lemire.
Also present: Truck Foreman Jon Patterson

The meeting was called to order at 5:01 p.m.
RATES
Computer Modeling
Mr. Kelly introduced Boris Nikolic, principal of startup company, RenwAI.

Mr. Kelly has been speaking with Mr. Nikolic about partnering for a possible rate solution the board could endorse.  RenwAI is an artificial intelligence (AI) company that is trying to prove that optimization of electric rates can modify behavior. They have been looking for a research partner to first prove their hypothesis can work with real data, then they will attempt to develop rates that can optimize customer behavior with the needs of the grid.  Since GELD has ten years of data and has been looking to create rates that are more accurate based on time-of-use and real-time power costs, this partnership may be a good fit.
Mr. Nikolic presented and explained his company vision and the two phases of his analysis.  He told the Board it would take approximately a year to prove or disprove his hypothesis. The Board had many questions and comments.
A letter of intent was distributed and discussed.  
After some discussion Mr. Lindemer MOVED:

TO AUTHORIZE THE GELD MANAGER TO SIGN THE LETTER OF INTENT ONCE THE DATES AND OPEN ISSUES ARE FINALIZED.

Roll call vote – Easom-Aye, Hersh-Aye, Lindemer-Aye
Mr. Nikolic left the meeting at approximately 6:05 p.m.

TOWN GENERATOR
Mr. Kelly notified the Board that the Town is putting together a proposal for a new highway garage.  They are looking to acquire a 250 kW generator and they are wondering if GELD would contribute to the generator purchase if they gave us full ability to dispatch.  
A spreadsheet was distributed showing the savings if GELD were to dispatch the generator during all transmission and capacity peak events in 2018/2019.  Mr. Hersh asked Mr. Kelly to find out the actual amount the town is requesting, and the Board can revisit this topic again at the next meeting.

NEW/OTHER BUSINESS 
Mr. Kelly had emailed a response to the Board members regarding the editorial in the Groton Herald titled “Let’s encourage GELD to be a Clean Energy Leader”.  Mr. Lindemer had also emailed a response to Mr. Kelly.  The content of both responses was discussed, and it was agreed that Mr. Kelly’s letter would be submitted to the Groton Herald this week and the Board may submit their response to the Groton Herald the following week.  
Mr. Kelly invited the Board to the MEAM annual meeting being held in Plymouth, MA on May 16 and 17.  He explained the agenda is not yet available, but he will forward it as soon as it becomes available.  Mr. Easom is interested in attending.  Mr. Easom stated he is also interested in taking a tour of the Northfield Pump Storage facility.  Mr. Kelly said he would see if that is a possibility in the future.
Agenda items having been concluded, the meeting adjourned at 6:39 p.m.
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